
 

 

 

Appendix B: 
Support Letters  

I-270 North Support Letters 
The Honorable Roy Blunt, U.S. Senator (MO) (sent directly to FHWA) 
The Honorable Tammy Duckworth, U.S. Senator (IL) 
The Honorable Blaine Luetkemeyer, Member of Congress, 3rd District (MO) 
 
In Alphabetical Order:  
 
Alton Memorial Hospital 
America’s Central Port 
City of Hazelwood, MO 
Duke Realty 
East-West Gateway Council of Governments 
Illinois Department of Transportation 
Leadership Council Southwestern Illinois  
Madison County Community Development 
Madison County Transit  
Mid-America Freight Coalition 
North County Inc. Regional Development Association  
Regional Business Council  
Riverbend Growth Association 
SCF Marine 
Slay Industries 
St. Louis Zoo 
St. Louis County 
St. Charles County Chamber of Commerce 
St. Louis Lambert International Airport 
St. Louis Community College 
St. Louis Economic Development Partnership 
St. Louis Regional Chamber of Commerce 
Straatmann Toyota 
Terminal Railroad Association of St. Louis 
Weekends Furniture and Mattress Only  
 

  



















The Honorable Elaine L. Chao, Secretary 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, S.E. 
Washington, DC  20590 
 
February 14, 2020 
 
RE: Missouri Department of Transportation: I-270 North Gap Closure Project (St. Louis) 
Infrastructure for Rebuilding America Grant Proposal 
 
Dear Secretary Chao: 
 
On behalf of Duke Realty Corporation, we are writing to express support for the Missouri 
Department of Transportation’s (MoDOT) Infrastructure For Rebuilding America (INFRA) grant 
request for major system improvements on the Interstate 270 Corridor (I-270 North) in 
northeastern St. Louis County, Missouri. The corridor was built in the 1960s and is comprised of 
two-way outer roads and interchanges that are critical to the national and regional 
transportation network for moving goods and people. Simply stated – the corridor cannot 
support the demand.  The project improves safety, reduces congestion, improves the overall 
efficiency of the network, and adds to the region’s economic vitality.   
 
This project was selected as the St. Louis Regional Freightway’s highest priority infrastructure 
project by members that represent manufacturing, logistics, industrial real estate and all modes 
of transportation, each year from 2016-2020. The Board of Directors of East-West Gateway 
Council of Governments, the St. Louis region’s Metropolitan Planning Organization, unanimously 
supported this project as one of the region’s highest priority projects. Both the State of Missouri 
and the State of Illinois have recognized the importance of this project. 
 
Funding for this project would make significant improvements to an unfunded three-mile gap on 
the corridor.  Within this gap, approximately two miles of the mainline would be expanded from 
two to three lanes, in each direction; existing lanes and shoulders resurfaced; and several bridges 
and culverts replaced and rehabilitated. INFRA funding is vital to this project as it would close the 
gap between two $500 million major infrastructure rebuild projects that are being completed 
thanks to unprecedented bi-state collaboration between MoDOT and the Illinois Department of 
Transportation (IDOT). In Missouri, MoDOT has funded approximately $250 million in 
improvements to rebuild and widen approximately 15 miles of the I-270 mainline, the outer roads 
system, and numerous interchanges. Through a joint partnership both IDOT and MoDOT 
announced funding for the replacement of the I-270 Bridge over the Mississippi River with two 
new bridges carrying three lanes in each direction. The I-270 mainline connection will also be 
widened from two to three lanes, in each direction for approximately two miles.  Consequently, 
an INFRA grant is critical to closing the gap and removing the potential for bottlenecks. 
 
Completing the improvements within the gap is also critical for the efficient movement of freight 
across Missouri and the Midwest.  Our region is home to the second largest inland port, with 



positioning at the crossroads of six Class I railroads and strategic access to national interstates, 
international passenger and cargo airports, and significant pipelines. Other major facilities that 
would benefit from these improvements include several large industrial and warehousing 
facilities on both sides of the river. The project would also enhance connections to a vast and 
growing network of trails, parks, and conservation areas that surround the confluence of the 
Mississippi and Missouri rivers.  
 
Because of the profound benefits to the local, regional, and national transportation system and 
the project’s ability to improve safety, reduce congestion, improve the overall efficiency of the 
network, and add to the region’s economic vitality, we encourage you to give the application 
favorable consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
DUKE REALTY CORPORATION 

 
Matthew C. Hrubes, CCIM 
Vice President- St. Louis 
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The Honorable Elaine L. Chao, Secretary 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, S.E. 
Washington, DC  20590 
 

February 11, 2020 
 
RE: Missouri Department of Transportation: I-270 North Gap Closure Project (St. Louis) Infrastructure for 
Rebuilding America Grant Proposal 
 
Dear Secretary Chao: 
 
On behalf of the Leadership Council Southwestern Illinois we are writing to express support for the Missouri 
Department of Transportation’s (MoDOT) Infrastructure for Rebuilding America (INFRA) grant request for major 
system improvements on the Interstate 270 Corridor (I-270 North) in northeastern St. Louis County, Missouri. The 
corridor was built in the 1960s and is comprised of two-way outer roads and interchanges that are critical to the 
national and regional transportation network for moving goods and people. Simply stated – the corridor cannot 
support the demand.  The project improves safety, reduces congestion, improves the overall efficiency of the 
network, and adds to the region’s economic vitality.   
 
This project was selected as the St. Louis Regional Freightway’s highest priority infrastructure project by members 
that represent manufacturing, logistics, industrial real estate and all modes of transportation, each year from 
2016-2020. The Board of Directors of East-West Gateway Council of Governments, the St. Louis region’s 
Metropolitan Planning Organization, unanimously supported this project as one of the region’s highest priority 
projects. Both the State of Missouri and the State of Illinois have recognized the importance of this project. 
 
Funding for this project would make significant improvements to an unfunded three-mile gap on the corridor.  
Within this gap, approximately two miles of the mainline would be expanded from two to three lanes, in each 
direction; existing lanes and shoulders resurfaced; and several bridges and culverts replaced and rehabilitated. 
INFRA funding is vital to this project as it would close the gap between two $500 million major infrastructure 
rebuild projects that are being completed thanks to unprecedented bi-state collaboration between MoDOT and 
the Illinois Department of Transportation (IDOT). In Missouri, MoDOT has funded approximately $250 million in 
improvements to rebuild and widen approximately 15 miles of the I-270 mainline, the outer roads system, and 
numerous interchanges. Through a joint partnership both IDOT and MoDOT announced funding for the 
replacement of the I-270 Bridge over the Mississippi River with two new bridges carrying three lanes in each 
direction. The I-270 mainline connection will also be widened from two to three lanes, in each direction for 
approximately two miles.  Consequently, an INFRA grant is critical to closing the gap and removing the potential for 
bottlenecks. 
 
Completing the improvements within the gap is also critical for the efficient movement of freight across Missouri 
and the Midwest.  Our region is home to the second largest inland port, with positioning at the crossroads of six 
Class I railroads and strategic access to national interstates, international passenger and cargo airports, and 
significant pipelines. Other major facilities that would benefit from these improvements include several large 
industrial and warehousing facilities on both sides of the river. The project would also enhance connections to a 
vast and growing network of trails, parks, and conservation areas that surround the confluence of the Mississippi 
and Missouri rivers.  
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Because of the profound benefits to the local, regional, and national transportation system and the project’s ability 
to improve safety, reduce congestion, improve the overall efficiency of the network, and add to the region’s 
economic vitality, we encourage you to give the application favorable consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 

Ronda Sauget, D.MGMT, MBA 

Executive Director and CEO 
Leadership Council Southwestern Illinois 
618-692-9745 (work) 
618-410-6422 (cell) 
ronda@leadershipcouncilswil.com 
 











 

 
 

 

 

 

 

February 21, 2020 

 

  

The Honorable Elaine L. Chao, Secretary 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, S.E. 

Washington, DC  20590 

 

RE:   Missouri Department of Transportation: I-270 North GAP Project, Greater Access 

to Prosperity (St. Louis).  Infrastructure for Rebuilding America Grant Proposal 

 

Dear Secretary Chao: 

 

I am writing to express my support for the Missouri Department of Transportation’s (MoDOT) 

Infrastructure for Rebuilding America (INFRA) grant request for major system improvements to 

a three-mile portion of the Interstate 270 corridor in northeastern St. Louis County, Missouri.  

The I-270 corridor was built in the 1960s and is comprised of two-way outer roads and 

interchanges that are critical to the national and regional transportation network for moving 

goods and people.  Improvements have and currently are being made to the corridor, however, a 

three-mile gap in improvements exists where no additional funding has been identified. 

 

Although MoDOT has funded approximately $250 million in improvements to widen 15 miles of 

the I-270 corridor, its outer roads, and interchanges, and the Illinois Department of 

Transportation has funded replacing the I-270 bridge over the Mississippi River and additional 

lanes for I-270 east of the bridge, funding has not been available to complete all necessary 

improvements to ensure the ability of this corridor to meet current traffic demands.  The INFRA 

grant is critical to providing the needed funding to close the project improvement gap. 
 

Funding for this three-mile gap would make significant improvements to approximately two 

miles of the mainline by expanding from two to three lanes in each direction; existing lanes and 

shoulders will be resurfaced, and several bridges and culverts will be replaced and rehabilitated.  

Completing the improvements within the gap is critical for the efficient movement of freight 

across Missouri and the Midwest and will provide profound benefits to the local, regional and 

national transportation system and the project’s ability to improve safety, reduce congestion, 

improve the overall efficiency of the network and add to the region’s economic vitality. 

 

St. Louis, Missouri is home to the third largest inland port and is at the crossroads of six Class I 

railroads and strategic access to national interstates, international passenger and cargo airports 

and significant pipelines.  Other major facilities that would benefit from the I-270 corridor 

improvements include several large industrial and warehousing facilities.  The project would also 
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enhance connections to a vast and growing network of trails, parks and conservation areas that 

surround the confluence of the Mississippi and Missouri rivers. 

 

Your serious consideration of this application would be greatly appreciated. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Soyoung Ahn 

Executive Director Mid-America Freight Coalition 

Professor of Civil and Environmental Engineering 

College of Engineering 

University of Wisconsin-Madison 

1415 Engineering Dr. 

Madison, WI 53706 

Email: sue.ahn@wisc.edu 

Phone: (608) 265-9067 
 

 

mailto:sue.ahn@wisc.edu














 
 
 
The Honorable Elaine L. Chao, Secretary 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, S.E. 
Washington, DC  20590 
 
February 10, 2020 
 
RE: Missouri Department of Transportation: I-270 North Gap Closure Project (St. Louis) 
Infrastructure for Rebuilding America Grant Proposal 
 
Dear Secretary Chao: 
 
On behalf of SCF Marine, we are writing to express support for the Missouri Department of 
Transportation’s (MoDOT) Infrastructure For Rebuilding America (INFRA) grant request for 
major system improvements on the Interstate 270 Corridor (I-270 North) in northeastern St. 
Louis County, Missouri. The corridor was built in the 1960s and is comprised of two-way outer 
roads and interchanges that are critical to the national and regional transportation network for 
moving goods and people. Simply stated – the corridor cannot support the demand.  The 
project improves safety, reduces congestion, improves the overall efficiency of the network, 
and adds to the region’s economic vitality.   
 
This project was selected as the St. Louis Regional Freightway’s highest priority infrastructure 
project by members that represent manufacturing, logistics, industrial real estate and all modes 
of transportation, each year from 2016-2020. The Board of Directors of East-West Gateway 
Council of Governments, the St. Louis region’s Metropolitan Planning Organization, 
unanimously supported this project as one of the region’s highest priority projects. Both the 
State of Missouri and the State of Illinois have recognized the importance of this project. 
 
Funding for this project would make significant improvements to an unfunded three-mile gap 
on the corridor.  Within this gap, approximately two miles of the mainline would be expanded 
from two to three lanes, in each direction; existing lanes and shoulders resurfaced; and several 
bridges and culverts replaced and rehabilitated. INFRA funding is vital to this project as it would 
close the gap between two $500 million major infrastructure rebuild projects that are being 
completed thanks to unprecedented bi-state collaboration between MoDOT and the Illinois 
Department of Transportation (IDOT). In Missouri, MoDOT has funded approximately $250 
million in improvements to rebuild and widen approximately 15 miles of the I-270 mainline, the 
outer roads system, and numerous interchanges. Through a joint partnership both IDOT and 
MoDOT announced funding for the replacement of the I-270 Bridge over the Mississippi River 
with two new bridges carrying three lanes in each direction. The I-270 mainline connection will 



also be widened from two to three lanes, in each direction for approximately two miles.  
Consequently, an INFRA grant is critical to closing the gap and removing the potential for 
bottlenecks. 
 
Completing the improvements within the gap is also critical for the efficient movement of 
freight across Missouri and the Midwest.  Our region is home to the second largest inland port, 
with positioning at the crossroads of six Class I railroads and strategic access to national 
interstates, international passenger and cargo airports, and significant pipelines. Other major 
facilities that would benefit from these improvements include several large industrial and 
warehousing facilities on both sides of the river. The project would also enhance connections to 
a vast and growing network of trails, parks, and conservation areas that surround the 
confluence of the Mississippi and Missouri rivers.  
 
Because of the profound benefits to the local, regional, and national transportation system and 
the project’s ability to improve safety, reduce congestion, improve the overall efficiency of the 
network, and add to the region’s economic vitality, we encourage you to give the application 
favorable consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Rick Barbee 
Vice President, Marketing 
SCF Marine 
727 North First Street, Suite 600 
St. Louis, MO  63102 







 

 

 

 

February 21, 2020 

 

 

The Honorable Elaine L. Chao, Secretary 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, S.E. 

Washington, DC  20590 

 

RE:   Missouri Department of Transportation: I-270 North Gap Closure Project (St. Louis)  

 Infrastructure for Rebuilding America Grant Proposal 

 

Dear Secretary Chao, 

 

I am writing to express my full support for the Missouri Department of Transportation’s (MoDOT) 

INFRA grant request for major system improvements on the Interstate 270 Corridor (I-270 North) in 

northeastern St. Louis County, Missouri. The corridor was built in the 1960s and is comprised of two-

way outer roads and interchanges that are critical to the national and regional transportation network for 

moving goods and people. Simply stated – the corridor cannot support the demand. The project 

improves safety, reduces congestion, improves the overall efficiency of the network, and adds to the 

region’s economic vitality.   

 

This project is important. Currently, the Saint Louis Zoo is planning the development of approximately 

425 acres just a few miles from the 270 Corridor. This complex, which is currently referred to as the 

Saint Louis Zoo North Campus, will be home to our Conservation and Animal Science Center and a 

Wildlife Adventure Park. This place will help the Zoo grow its conservation efforts while also expand 

its educational programs for children and offer new and exciting public attractions for local audiences 

and tourists. The Zoo looks forward to benefiting the region through developing and operating a unique 

wildlife experience that few cities in the world can boast. 

 

Funding for this project would make significant improvements to an unfunded three-mile gap on the 

corridor. Within this gap, approximately two miles of the mainline would be expanded from two to three 

lanes, in each direction; existing lanes and shoulders resurfaced; and several bridges and culverts 

replaced and rehabilitated. Without INFRA funding, this gap will remain after two other $500 million 

major infrastructure rebuild projects are completed. In Missouri, MoDOT has funded approximately 

$250 million in improvements to rebuild and widen approximately 15 miles of the I-270 mainline, the 

outer roads system, and numerous interchanges. To the east, in Illinois, the Illinois Department of 

Transportation has funded replacing the I-270 bridge over the Mississippi River with two new bridges 

carrying three lanes in each direction. The I-270 mainline connection will also be widened from two to 

three lanes, in each direction for approximately two miles. Consequently, an INFRA grant is critical to 

closing the gap and removing the potential for bottlenecks. 

 

Completing the improvements within the gap is also critical for the efficient movement of freight across 

Missouri and the Midwest. Our region is home to the third largest inland port, with positioning at the  



 

 

 

crossroads of six Class I railroads and strategic access to national interstates, international passenger and 

cargo airports, and significant pipelines. Other major facilities that would benefit from these 

improvements include several large industrial and warehousing facilities on both sides of the river, 

including a new Amazon Distribution Center. The project would also enhance connections to a vast and 

growing network of trails, parks, and conservation areas that surround the confluence of the Mississippi 

and Missouri rivers.  

 

Because of the profound benefits to the local, regional, and national transportation system and the 

project’s ability to improve safety, reduce congestion, improve the overall efficiency of the network, and 

add to the region’s economic vitality, we encourage you to give the application favorable consideration. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Jeffrey P. Bonner, Ph.D. 

Dana Brown President & CEO 

Saint Louis Zoo 
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The Honorable Elaine L. Chao, Secretary 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, S.E. 
Washington, DC  20590 
 
February 20, 2020 
 
RE: Missouri Department of Transportation: I-270 North Gap Closure Project (St. Louis) 
Infrastructure for Rebuilding America Grant Proposal 
 
Dear Secretary Chao: 
 
On behalf of Greater St. Charles County Chamber of Commerce, we are writing to express support 
for the Missouri Department of Transportation’s (MoDOT) Infrastructure For Rebuilding America 
(INFRA) grant request for major system improvements on the Interstate 270 Corridor (I-270 
North) in northeastern St. Louis County, Missouri. The corridor was built in the 1960s and is 
comprised of two-way outer roads and interchanges that are critical to the national and regional 
transportation network for moving goods and people. Simply stated – the corridor cannot 
support the demand.  The project improves safety, reduces congestion, improves the overall 
efficiency of the network, and adds to the region’s economic vitality.   
 
This project was selected as the St. Louis Regional Freightway’s highest priority infrastructure 
project by members that represent manufacturing, logistics, industrial real estate and all modes 
of transportation, each year from 2016-2020. The Board of Directors of East-West Gateway 
Council of Governments, the St. Louis region’s Metropolitan Planning Organization, unanimously 
supported this project as one of the region’s highest priority projects. Both the State of Missouri 
and the State of Illinois have recognized the importance of this project. 
 
Funding for this project would make significant improvements to an unfunded three-mile gap on 
the corridor.  Within this gap, approximately two miles of the mainline would be expanded from 
two to three lanes, in each direction; existing lanes and shoulders resurfaced; and several bridges 
and culverts replaced and rehabilitated. INFRA funding is vital to this project as it would close the 
gap between two $500 million major infrastructure rebuild projects that are being completed 
thanks to unprecedented bi-state collaboration between MoDOT and the Illinois Department of 
Transportation (IDOT). In Missouri, MoDOT has funded approximately $250 million in 



improvements to rebuild and widen approximately 15 miles of the I-270 mainline, the outer roads 
system, and numerous interchanges. Through a joint partnership both IDOT and MoDOT 
announced funding for the replacement of the I-270 Bridge over the Mississippi River with two 
new bridges carrying three lanes in each direction. The I-270 mainline connection will also be 
widened from two to three lanes, in each direction for approximately two miles.  Consequently, 
an INFRA grant is critical to closing the gap and removing the potential for bottlenecks. 
 
Completing the improvements within the gap is also critical for the efficient movement of freight 
across Missouri and the Midwest.  Our region is home to the second largest inland port, with 
positioning at the crossroads of six Class I railroads and strategic access to national interstates, 
international passenger and cargo airports, and significant pipelines. Other major facilities that 
would benefit from these improvements include several large industrial and warehousing 
facilities on both sides of the river. The project would also enhance connections to a vast and 
growing network of trails, parks, and conservation areas that surround the confluence of the 
Mississippi and Missouri rivers.  
 
Because of the profound benefits to the local, regional, and national transportation system and 
the project’s ability to improve safety, reduce congestion, improve the overall efficiency of the 
network, and add to the region’s economic vitality, we encourage you to give the application 
favorable consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Scott Tate 
President & CEO 
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REGIONAL CHAMBER

February 17, 2020 

 
The Honorable Elaine L. Chao, Secretary 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, S.E. 
Washington, DC  20590 
 
 
RE:   Missouri Department of Transportation: I-270 North Gap Closure Project (St. Louis)  
 Infrastructure for Rebuilding America Grant Proposal 
 
Dear Secretary Chao: 
 
I am writing to express my full support for the Missouri Department of Transportation’s (MoDOT) INFRA 
grant request for major system improvements on the Interstate 270 Corridor (I-270 North) in 
northeastern St. Louis County, Missouri. The corridor was built in the 1960s and is comprised of two-
way outer roads and interchanges that are critical to the national and regional transportation network for 
moving goods and people. Simply stated – the corridor cannot support the demand.  The project 
improves safety, reduces congestion, improves the overall efficiency of the network, and adds to the 
region’s economic vitality.   
 
Funding for this project would make significant improvements to an unfunded three-mile gap on the 
corridor.  Within this gap, approximately two miles of the mainline would be expanded from two to three 
lanes, in each direction; existing lanes and shoulders resurfaced; and several bridges and culverts 
replaced and rehabilitated.  Without INFRA funding, this gap will remain after two other $500 million 
major infrastructure rebuild projects are completed. In Missouri, MoDOT has funded approximately 
$250 million in improvements to rebuild and widen approximately 15 miles of the I-270 mainline, the 
outer roads system, and numerous interchanges. To the east, in Illinois, the Illinois Department of 
Transportation has funded replacing the I-270 bridge over the Mississippi River with two new bridges 
carrying three lanes in each direction.  The I-270 mainline connection will also be widened from two to 
three lanes, in each direction for approximately two miles.  Consequently, an INFRA grant is critical to 
closing the gap and removing the potential for bottlenecks. 
 
Completing the improvements within the gap is also critical for the efficient movement of freight across 
Missouri and the Midwest.  Our region is home to the third largest inland port, with positioning at the 
crossroads of six Class I railroads and strategic access to national interstates, international passenger 
and cargo airports, and significant pipelines.  Other major facilities that would benefit from these 
improvements include several large industrial and warehousing facilities on both sides of the river, 
including a new Amazon Distribution Center. The project would also enhance connections to a vast and 
growing network of trails, parks, and conservation areas that surround the confluence of the Mississippi 
and Missouri rivers.  
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Because of the profound benefits to the local, regional, and national transportation system and the 
project’s ability to improve safety, reduce congestion, improve the overall efficiency of the network, and 
add to the region’s economic vitality, we encourage you to give the application favorable consideration.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
 

Tom Chulick 
President & CEO 
St. Louis Regional Chamber 














